

Information Governance

Postal address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infoqov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

29 May 2019

Dear Sir/Madam.

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Request ID: REQ04946

Thank you for your request for information relating to School and Academy spending. We sincerely apologise for the delay in replying to your request.

Your request is outlined below:

For the financial year 2016-17, please provide the following information.

1. The total amount charged to schools for the LA's costs of all categories of academy conversion (and the number of conversions).

Total cost was £6,750 per school. There were 5 academy conversions during 2016/2017 Financial Year

2. The estimated total cost of LA officer time and externally-commissioned advisers working on all categories of school conversions to academies.

In January 2016 it was agreed by Cabinet Member decision that Coventry City Council would charge newly converted Academies £6,750 each towards the Council's costs associated with the academy transfer process.

The charge was calculated based on the costed average amount of officer time spent completing conversion work, in the following areas:

- Legal and Property
- Finance
- Employment and HR
- Project Management

3. For schools required to convert to sponsored academy status through intervention, the gross total of

- a. deficits written off
- b. surpluses retained.

None of the schools that converted in 2016/17 were required to convert to sponsored academy status through intervention.

4. The amount of Basic Need funding spent on academies.

£29,326.

The supply of information in response to a Freedom of Information request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are looking for is already published on the <u>Council's web site</u> and in particular its FOI/EIR <u>Disclosure log, Council's Publication Scheme, Open Data and Facts about Coventry.</u>

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance